CIVIL SERVICE

CHAIRPERSON OF THE CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

Notice of Receipt of Petition for Rulemaking
General Rules and Departmental Organization

4A:1-1.3

Petitioner: Matthew Lutz, County Investigator, Cumberland County

Take notice that on August 5, 2015, Henry Maurer, Director of the Division of
Appeals and Regulatory Affairs, on behalf of the Chair/CEO of the Civil Service
Commission, received a petition for rulemaking asking for an amendment to
N.J.A.C. 4A:1-1.3 that would define “Police Department”as

Any department, agency, force, division, or other organization within

state or local service, other than a county sheriff’s department, which

employs law enforcement officers with full police powers as authorized

by NJ statute.
The rule currently does not define “Police Department.” The petitioner, Matthew
Lutz, County Investigator, Cumberland County, suggests that the proposed
amendment would allow the titles of Campus Police Officer, State Park Police

Officer, Conservation Officer 1, 2 and 3 and Human Services Police Officer to be



2

considered eligible for placement on police reemployment lists with unlimited
duration.

In accordance with N.J.A.C. 1:30-4 et seq., the Chairperson of the Civil
Service Commission shall, within 60 days of receipt of this petition, mail to the
petitioner, and file with the Office of Administrative Law, a notice of action on the

petition.



